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Many flexographic converters today choose not to take advantage of semi-annual or annual anilox roller audits performed by their roller suppliers because they think it may be just a tool used to promote more anilox roller purchases.  In other instances, many print managers are under the gun to keep their presses humming due to production requirements and think they cannot afford even the minimal downtime required to perform such an audit.  The truth of the matter is that they simply cannot afford to not know the condition of these critical roller surfaces because the anilox roller has often been called the “heart of the flexographic press.” 

More often than not, the anilox roller audit results indicate neglect in cleaning rollers versus a true wear or damage issue.  If cell walls show no real wear, but cell depth has decreased in a shorter than normal timeframe due to cell fill-in from high-solid inks, this also results in decreased cell volume which can affect color density.  This is very common in a one or two shift environment in which the rollers sit idle for a while, often following improper cleaning methods.  Many plants have gotten away from daily or even weekly cleaning of the rollers with a properly formulated cleaner and proper brush.  At times, the assumption is that a roller is worn out and thus it is removed for rework and it is during this removal process that the surface truly does get damaged to the point of needing repair.  Of course, there are cases in which the roller audit results show cell walls to be worn due to excessive blade pressure, wiper roller pressure and abrasive inks or scored due to debris caught in the nip or chamber system.
Roller audits also aid with identification and inventory issues surrounding anilox rollers.  For instance, in a corrugated plant where rollers remain in print stations for extended periods, an audit will often show that a roller is just too coarse or too fine of a screen count to effectively achieve print requirements.  While many suppliers have engraving specifications etched right on the end of the roller surface, these are often missed and inspection records are often misplaced.  In wide web and narrow web environments in which many anilox rollers are more easily installed and removed for screen requirements, roller audits definitely help the converter to know the condition of a much larger inventory of rollers and maintain proper inventory information.
In a two-roll system, the supplier can also give the converter feedback regarding the durometer hardness and surface condition of wiper rollers.  These rollers, along with feed rollers in corrugated presses, are often found to be much too hard, affecting print quality and board crush.

In conclusion, the relationship between converter and roller supplier should be one of trust.  It is in the best interest of the roller supplier to know that his customer is getting the best life and printing results from his supplied rollers.  However, if there is a situation in which a damaged or worn roller is contributing to poor printing results, it is the responsibility of the supplier to report this to the converter in order to alleviate the problem.  In the end, both converter and supplier can mutually benefit.  

